Town of Stanford

Conservation Advisory Commission

Town Hall

26 Town Hall Rd.

PO Box 436

Stanfordville, NY 12581

FINAL MINUTES

January 25, 2012


The Conservation Advisory Commission convened their monthly meeting at the Town Hall on January 25, 2012.  The meeting was called to order at 6:12 pm by Chairperson, Lisa Kilmer.

Members present:  Barry Haydasz, Lisa Kilmer, Mike Picinelli, Charlie Shaw, John Kemmerer and Joseph Norton (Liaison to the Town Board)

Members absent:  Brenda Lynch

Minutes approved:  October 2011 – Motion by Lisa Kilmer, seconded by Mike Picinelli – all were in favor.

Joseph Norton, the new Liaison to the Town Board, introduced himself and stated that if there was anything that this committee wanted him to do, just let him know.  He would not be attending every meeting, but was very interested in the work that this committee was doing.  His home phone number: 845-266-5982 and his E-mail: nortoncouncil@yahoo.com
Old Business

Blue Bird Box Project



The two boxes which were presented to be put up were not satisfactory.  There was a problem with the holes and the side of one fell apart and the bottom of the other was cracked.  Barry said he would try and repair them.  Lisa said she had more boxes, maybe two or four, and she would get them to Mike.

Whitlock Preserve


No report available.

Stanford Wildlife Preserve 

No report available.

Vacancies 
There is still one vacancy and there are 2 applicants: Sonia Barrenger and Barbara Bennett.

New Business

Collins Lot Line Alteration and Subdivision


Response was sent to the Town Board with a map regarding the Property located at: 273 Cold Spring Road, Stanfordville, New York.

Darling / Kading Mine Application

A proposal was submitted and will be reviewed by the committee, but Charlie stated that anything with the mining was under the control of the DEC.  The committee is very interested in reviewing this project as it could have a major impact on the environment and effect several properties in the area, including the Whitlock Preserve, The Stanford Wildlife Preserve and several properties along route 82.   It was also felt that the Planning Board should be informed as well.

Future Agenda
Master Plan Review – Town Board

Petition regarding usage of ATV’s and 4 Wheelers etc.

Hobbs Lane – Environment issue

Lisa made a motion to close the meeting at 7:18pm, seconded by Barry and all were in favor.  Next meeting will be on February 15th   at 6 pm.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:  Sonia Barrenger

